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Mayor’s Minute 
Crisp mornings and changing colors tell us Autumn has arrived. Wasn’t it just a few days ago we 

were in the 90’s? Isn’t that what we love about our region, the ever-changing seasons and new 

beginnings? I think so!  

We have just passed the one-year mark since the Gray Road Fire. More than half the destroyed 

homes have been rebuilt and families are back in their new houses trying to make it feel like 

“home”. If that’s you, may you find peace and solace in your new surroundings. There remains 

the other half likely to be displaced for another Winter. Our hearts go out to you. If that is you, 

please know you are missed, and we look forward to the day when we are all back together again. 

Re*Imagine Medical Lake, the School District, and Salvation Army are still providing services so 

please reach out. There is help available through regional partners. You won’t know unless you ask, so please do. 

The city received a grant to research and compile an updated Hazard Mitigation Plan. Our contract partner Chloeta, along 

with City staff and regional stakeholders, have been meeting regularly to collaborate and coordinate best practices with 

lessons learned from the Gray Road Fire. We are hoping to create a template desk manual, shareable with other small cities, 

so all can be better prepared when disaster strikes.  

I would like to recognize the magnificent job done by our city staff. This year staff have led multiple complex and large-scale 

street, sidewalk, and other projects which will continue through the Fall. Upgrades and maintenance to the Wastewater 

Treatment Plant continues, a critical infrastructure. Park program improvements were a real highlight, and the Linger at the 

Lake concert series was a tremendous success. The parks, lake, and trail maintained a steady flow of outdoor enthusiasts, 

and the kayak and paddleboard rentals were also in high use. All this activity takes an incredible amount of time and talent. 

The magic doesn’t just happen, our dedicated staff know how to make it happen and smile while doing it!  

During the October 1, 2024 City Council Meeting I gave a Proclamation in recognition of October as Domestic Violence 

Awareness Month. The City Council members and I are dedicated to the peace and safety of all our citizens. Please join us 

in our commitment to end family violence in our community.  

Ballots will arrive in the mail very soon. We live in the greatest country on the planet! Please, take the time and effort to 

VOTE! Voting is our most basic and important civic duty. Your vote counts! Don’t let anyone convince you otherwise. 

Mayor Terri Cooper 
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 Lefevre St. Sidewalk Work 

 
Significant improvements are coming to Lefevre Street! Beginning 10/7, crews 

from Liberty Concrete will kick off work on the north end of Lefevre St. at James 

St., progressing south towards 1
st

 St. The project includes the installation of new 

sidewalks, lighting, and some utility work at Grace and Lefevre, which will affect 

traffic for a couple days. Detailed drawings are available for review at City 

Maintenance. 

2025 City Budget Hearings Scheduled 
The City is preparing our 2025 annual budget that projects revenues and expenses 

for operations and capital improvements relating to public safety, public works, 

parks and recreation, building and planning, and administration. The revenue 

sources and property tax hearing is set for 10/15 and will include a potential 

property tax levy increase. The preliminary budget hearing will take place on 11/5, 

and the final budget hearing is scheduled for 11/19. Citizens are welcome to share 

their ideas and comments in writing or in person during the hearings.  

West Medical Lake Chemical Treatment 
The Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife is conducting a 

chemical treatment (under permit) in West Medical Lake (in its 

entirety) to eradicate invasive Goldfish during the week of October 

14-18. For more information visit 

www.wdfw.wa.gov/fishing/locations/lowland-lakes/west-medical-lake  

Sign Up for Utility Bill Direct Deposit 
Make paying your utility bill easier with 

our free automatic ACH service! Scan 

the QR Code to sign up – it is quick and 

secure. No more worrying about missed 

payments, and you’ll help reduce paper 

waste. Once signed up, your utility bill 

will be automatically paid through your 

bank account on the last business day of 

each month.  

  

Public Meetings 
 

 

City Hall Council Chambers 

City Council Meetings 1
st

 and 3
rd

 

Tuesdays at 6:30 pm 

Dates: 10/15, 11/5, 11/19 

Planning Commission Meetings 4
th

 

Thursday at 5:30 pm 

Date: 10/26 

Gray Fire Community Meeting 
 

 

Wednesday, October 23
rd

 – 6:30 pm 

Medical Lake City Hall 

Council Chambers 

West Plains Water Coalition 
 

 

Monday, October 28
th – 6:30 pm 

MLHS Auditorium 

http://www.wdfw.wa.gov/fishing/locations/lowland-lakes/west-medical-lake
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